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Summary: Unfounded Allegations of Conflict of Interest Involving a 
BLM Employee 

Report Date: November 6, 2017 

The OIG investigated allegations that a Bureau of Land Management (BLM) technician had a 
conflict of interest because she was responsible for inspecting an energy company that employed 
her brother. The complainant also alleged the technician discouraged other BLM technicians 
from issuing Incidents of Noncompliance (INC) to the same company.   

Our investigation found no evidence the technician used her official position to benefit the 
energy company that employed her brother, nor did we substantiate that the she directed her 
BLM colleagues not to document INCs on the company. At the direction of BLM management 
and to address any potential conflicts, the technician submitted a written recusal agreeing not to 
inspect the company that employed her brother. 

This is a summary of a report of investigation we issued to the acting BLM Director for any 
action deemed appropriate. 

 


